
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Chief Information Officer, Department of Information
Technology, or designee, to execute a contract amendment with Genesis Data, Inc. to extend
the term from June 30, 2021 to June 30, 2023 and increase the payment limit by $792,000
from $2,466,576 to a new payment limit of $3,258,576 to provide data entry services.

FISCAL IMPACT: 
The increase of $792,000 over the next two years is recovered through interdepartmental
charges to departments utilizing the contractor’s services. Funds for this contract are
appropriated in the Department of Information Technology's budget each fiscal year. 

BACKGROUND: 
Genesis Data, Inc. has provided data entry services for the County for many years. This
contract was initiated when it became cost prohibitive to perform in-house data entry
services. Recent technology has made it possible for departments to perform much of their
own data entry, however, there still is need for this 
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Action of Board On:   06/08/2021 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Diane Burgis, District III
Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  Marc Shorr,
925-608-4071

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the Board
of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    June  8, 2021 
Monica Nino, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: Laura Cassell, Deputy

cc: Nancy Zandonella   
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To: Board of Supervisors

From: Marc Shorr, Chief Information Officer

Date: June  8, 2021

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Chief Information Officer to execute a contract amendment with Genesis
Data, Inc. 



BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)
vital service. With the implementation of the Workday Financial Management System on
the horizon, the need for data entry services may be significantly reduced once Workday
has been fully implemented and tested. 

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
If this agreement is not approved, the Department of Information Technology will not be
able to provide a data entry vendor for use by County departments.


